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Dear Guests,
 
On behalf of our Board of Directors, I would like to 
offer heartfelt congratulations to our 2012 Honour Roll 
Recipient, Larry Wanagas, and our 2012 Pioneer Award 
Recipients, Donald Tarlton and Terry Flood.
 
The Music Managers Forum Canada is a trade association 
that provides education, networking and advocacy on 
behalf of its members and their artists.  We strive to 
provide opportunities across Canada and around the 
world for managers, artists and the industry at large to 
connect, learn, and build business opportunities. We host 
workshops, panels, mixers, and our flagship event now in 
its 6th year – the Honour Roll Reception. 
 
Each year, the MMF Canada Honour Roll Award is 
presented to recognize outstanding achievements 
and excellence in Canadian and international Artist 
Management.  The Pioneer Award is presented to those 
who have been instrumental in creating the framework 
for Artist Management in the Canadian Entertainment 
industries.
 
Larry, Donald and Terry, we feel privileged to have the 
opportunity to honour you tonight. We thank each of 
you for the outstanding contributions you have made to 
our industry, and to our profession.
 
A warm thank you also goes out to all of our Guests, 
Sponsors, the Honour Roll Committee, the Bymark 
Restaurant, and the many others who have contributed 
to tonight’s success.
 
Have a wonderful evening!
 
Ryhna Thompson
President

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
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Cocktail Reception

Awards Reception begins in Main Dining Room

Opening Address by Ryhna Thompson

Pioneer Awards Presentation 
(“Parkside” Mike Renaud presents
Donald Tarlton and Terry Flood)

Mains are served 

Live Performance by Tim Chaisson

Honour Roll Award Presentation

(Bob Hunka presents Larry Wanagas)

Closing Address by Ryhna Thompson
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6:45

7:00

7:15

7:30

7:40

7:55

EVENING ITINERARY
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Dear Guests, 

It is with great pleasure that we welcome you to the 
Music Managers Forum Canada’s 6th Annual Honour Roll 
Reception.  We are honoured to be joined by three of our 
country’s most innovative and inspirational music managers 
and we recognize their contribution tonight:  Larry Wanagas, 
Donald Tarlton and Terry Flood. 

The Honour Roll Award is presented each year to recognize 
outstanding achievements and excellence in Canadian and 
international Artist Management. Tonight, Larry Wanagas of 
Bumstead Productions will join previous inductees Bernie 
Finkelstein (2007), Bruce Allen (2008), Ray Danniels (2009), 
Sam Feldman (2010) and Terry McBride (2011). Launched 
in 2010, the Pioneer Award is given to individuals who have 
been instrumental in creating the framework for music 
management in the Canadian entertainment industries. 
Tonight, Donald Tarlton and Terry Flood are proudly 
presented as a Pioneer duo, joining Leonard Rambeau 
(2010) and Mary Martin (2011). 

As part of this annual induction, MMF also presents each 
award recipient with an Emeritus Membership and a 
honourary donation to the recipients’ charities of choice. 
This year, Larry has chosen the Unison Benevolent Fund, 
and Donald and Terry have chosen La Fondation Gilead 
Jubilation/The Gilead Jubilation Foundation. 

We would like to take a moment to thank our supporters 
without whom this event would not be possible:  Slaight 
Music, Slacker Canadian Music Week, World Vision Artist 
Associates, our Board of Directors and you, our members 
and guests.  

We truly hope you enjoy this evening as we pay tribute 
to Larry Wanagas, Donald Tarlton and Terry Flood and 
welcome them into the MMF Canada family.

Regards, 

Meghan Symsyk  |  Jake Gold  |  Susan de Cartier
Jamie New Johnson  |  Ryhna Thompson
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HONOUR ROLL BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Ryhna Thompson
Envision Management

Graham Stairs

Popguru

Nick Blasko
Nick Blasko & Piers Henwood Artist Management

Susan De Cartier
Starfish Entertainment

Gourmet Delice
Bonsound

Jake Gold
The Management Trust

Rob Lanni
Coalition Entertainment

Andres Mendoza
CUTO Management

Meghan Symsyk
SRO Management Inc.

Larry Wanagas
Bumsted Productions

President

Vice 
President

Board of 
Directors
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A MESSAGE FROM DONALD K TARLTON 

Bonjour.
 
Although the word  “pioneer” has a Davey Crocket type feel,   
it is indeed gratifying to join the ranks of the “Legendary 
Past Honourees,” who were in their own right “Kings of a 
Wild Frontier.”
 
It is also extremely gratifying for me to share this honour  
and stage with Terry Flood.
 
Terry has been a great friend, mentor and concerned 
business associate throughout my career. He has great 
ears and a super eye for talent. One of his specialties is the 
international market place where his unique personality and 
people caring demeanor helped him build a great rolodex 
of influential music executives many of whom are today the 
leaders of our  industry.
 
My other careers as Concert/Producer/Promoter and Record 
Company owner were time demanding however their close 
proximity to the business of managing young exciting talent 
allowed me over the years to invest, support and go into 
business with many young management entrepreneurs.
 
The music industry is once again in transition and the most 
important players are the artist managers of today and 
tomorrow.  Many of them will now become acting CEOs of 
their clients’ “all revenues- in” corporations and be charged 
with the responsibilities to navigate a successful path for 
these clients in an ever-changing  environment.  
 
What goes around comes around. My advice to all is  - pay 
attention,  listen well, work hard, work happy, be passionate, 
be positive, and above all believe in yourself and your client. 
Work like you don’t need the money, dance like nobody’s 
watching and never quit with your best still in you... as the 
famous slogan goes – “Just Do It!”
 
Enjoy your evening and accept my thanks for allowing me to 
be here to join the applause for the truly deserving  
Terry Flood!
 
Sincerely,
Donald K Tarlton CM 
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A MESSAGE FROM TERRY FLOOD

Dear members,

I am very honoured to be added to the impressive list 
of inductees.

In looking back to ‘69 when Donald and I entered the 
management business with our first client Mashmakhan who 
we signed to Columbia Records it seems like the business 
has gone full circle. We were two cocky young guys who 
thought they were wasting their energies trying to get the 
major to back our ideas so we started our own 
Record Company.

We were in good company back then as Cancon was 
just coming in and there were a number of other young 
managers doing the same thing - Bernie Finkelstein (True 
North), Ray Daniels (Anthem), Al Mair (Attic) and 
Mel Shaw (MCW)

We were all doing what today is referred to as 360 deals. I 
guess you could say we were all ahead of our time by about 
40 years.

I have enjoyed my years in this crazy business and I would 
like to thank the Artists that we were involved with over 
the years: Mashmakhan, April Wine, Teaze, Sass Jordan and 
Corey Hart

I would also like to thank the people who most influenced 
me over the years of course starting with Donald and my 
mentor Brian Chater who taught me the business, Deane 
Cameron for his expertise and Bruce Allen for his friendship 
and advice.

Sincerely,
Terry Flood
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A MESSAGE FROM LARRY WANAGAS

I am thrilled to be included in the prestigious company that 
the MMF Honour Role provides. 

Having managed artists for over 30 years I consider myself 
fortunate to still enjoy my work after all this time and for the 
friends that I have made in the business.

I am fortunate to have had a taste of how the business “used 
to be” through my early years as k.d. lang’s manager.
That experience allows me in great part, to carry on in what 
we are calling the “new model”.

I appreciate the vision and hard work invested by many over 
the years into what we now know as the Canadian Music 
Industry.  We truly have a unique opportunity in Canada to 
discover and develop new talent.

Thank you to the Music Managers Forum for this honour.

Best Regards,
Larry W. Wanagas
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SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS
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